
St. John the Evangelist Parish  
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477  

Phone: 845 -246 -9581 Ö Fax: 845 -246 -9582 Ö web: www.sjechurch.org  

MASS  SCH E DULE : 
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator, Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School (338-2750), 

 Kingston Catholic School (331-9318)  

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Bill McKenna (246-6065), Bob Howe (246-8510) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Alice Fahmie (201-410-5898),  

                     Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & first 

Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH MEETING: Fr. William Woodruff (246-9581) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Deacon Robert Cranston (246-3371) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Coordinator Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Donna Fenaughty, Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Elaine Arvidson (246-4468), Angela Mastrachia (246-3377) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS  

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR  
   DEACON ROBERT CRANSTON  

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  Special Intention 

 5:00 Magee WebsterðReq. by Marck & Maureen Webster 

Sunday  8:30 For All Fathers, Living & DeceasedðReq. by The Renner Family 

 10:30 All The People of The Parish 

Monday 8:30 Elizabeth Hilliker (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Her Family 

Tuesday  8:30 Loretta & Ed Himberger (Birthday Remembrances) - Req. by Linda Rose 

Wednesday  8:30 Diedre Kalogiannis (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Her Family 

Thursday  8:30 Fr. James Derrenbacher (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by The Renner Family 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Thomas BakerðReq. by Joe Defino 

 5:00 For All The People of The Parish 

Sunday  8:30 Cherilyn NicholsonðReq. by Arline & Edward Anderson 

 10:30 Elsie DunneðReq. by Marilyn Washer 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCES- 

WedðSt. Romuald, Abbort 

FriðSt. Aloysius Gonzaga, Religious 

Sat  - St. Paulinus of Nola, Bishop & Sts. John Fisher, Bishop  

  & Thomas More, Martyrs 

 

20-WEEK CLUB WINNER ï The 7th winner of $100 in our 20-

Week Club was Sonny Solitto.  Just a reminder that 100% of your 

club money is now due. 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION - Will take place June 

16th after the 10:30 Mass and continue until the 8:30 PM 

Benediction.  Evening prayers will be prayed at 5:30 

PM.  Sign up sheets are located at the side entrance of 

the church. 

 

A GIFT OF PRAYER - If you would like to dedicate your hour 

of Eucharistic Adoration for someone special who is need of 

prayer, we have cards available.  After you have brought your 

intentions before our Lord, during this hour, you may let the 

person know that they have been prayed for by sending them this 

special card.  Adoration cards are located at the side entrance of 

the church. 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTION ï There will be a second 

collection on June 15th & 16th for Latin America and 

Home Missions. This collection provides an opportunity 

for us in the United States to participate in Building One 

Church in One America.  Your gift provides greatly needed 

pastoral care and religious training to rural communities and 

indigenous populations, helping to enrich peopleôs faith with 

genuine Catholic teaching.  There is also a need to protect and 

preserve our Catholic community here in the United States by 

supporting the Catholic Home Missions Appeal.  Please give as 

generously as possible. 

 

100-MILE POWERWALK FUNDRAISER - Feel free to 

sponsor Fr. Woodruff in his 100-Mile Power Walk.  (April 22nd 

to June 22nd)  Sponsorship money can be given directly to Fr. 

Bill, or you can drop it in the collection basket with a note 

indicating the 100-Mile Walk.  Checks are to be made payable to 

St. John The Evangelist Church with the memo stating 100-Mile 

Walk.  All monies will be used to offset our budget deficit.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

FATHERSô DAY SPIRITUAL BOUQUETS- In appreciation 

for their countless acts of love, have your father or grandfather 

(living/deceased) remembered at Mass this Fathersô Day with a 

Spiritual Bouquet.  Cards are available at the doors of the church. 

 

MEMORIAL GARDENING - Thank you to the 

families who have chosen to keep their section of the 

church grounds to plant a memorial garden.  If 

interested in planting a garden, just take a walk around 

the church grounds and see if any section, tree, corner, 

window, sign, etc. is right for your family and give Barbara 

Renner a call at 246-3424.  You can also let her know the name of 

whom you are planting this section for and we will make up a 

plaque, which will be placed in your garden.  Thank you for not 

only doing something special for the person you love, but also for 

making your home, the church, look beautiful. 

 

CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSIONï Will take place after the 

10:30 AM Holy Mass on June 23rd.   

 

I THOUGHT ABOUT ï How mothers feed their babies with tiny 

little spoons and forks, so I wondered if Chinese mothers use 

toothpicks? 

 

WHY DO THEY ï Put pictures of criminals up in the Post 

Office?  What are we supposed to do, write them?  Why donôt 

they just put their pictures on the postage stamps, so the postmen 

can look for them while they deliver the post? 

 

YOU DID IT FOR ME -  If you know of someone who 

would enjoy a visit, call or card from their fellow 

parishioners, please call the church office (246-9581) to 

let us know.  

  

Ronald ñSmokey Woodsð Dan Kellyð  

Barbara & Jim OôReillyð Sr. Peggy, O.P.ðLoretta Biesel 

ðTen Broeck Commons, Lake Katrine 

Judy FieroðThe Pinesð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Fr. Al Pizzuto ðThe Cardinal Egan Pavilion 

5655 Arlington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10471-1221 

1-718-581-0070 

Msgr. WilliamsðIf you would like to call or visit Monsignor, 

please contact Fr. Bill Woodruff 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



THE MOST HOLY TRINITY  

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in Christ,         

 I said last weekend at the homily time that I would print 

in my letter the e-mail from Msgr. Joseph LaMorte, the Vicar 

General and Chancellor, writing on behalf of Cardinal Dolan: 

ñMSGR. WILLIAMS FOUND NOT GUILTY OF ABUSE:   A 

Vatican authorized tribunal, after a canonical trial into an 

allegation that Msgr. Williams sexually abused one minor ruled 

that Msgr. William Williams is NOT guilty of the charge. 

Unconnectedly, Msgr. Williamsô health is taking a downturn. 

Please remember him in your prayers and pray also for those who 

have experienced the effects of the current misfortune in the 

Church-survivors, their families, priests, and deacons.ò May we 

thank God and the Blessed Mother that his good name has been 

cleared and he can be at peace for the rest of his life.  

 I also said that I would write a summary of the items 

occurring after July 1st:  

 1) Each of the five worship sites and four parishes of 

Phoenicia, Woodstock-West Hurley, Centerville, and Saugerties/

Glasco would REMAIN AS FULLY FUNCTIONING 

PARISHES. However, each of the five worship sites (Glasco, 

Saugerties, Centerville, West Hurley-Woodstock, and Phoenicia) 

will be having only 2 Holy Masses on the weekends (Sunday 

Masses). In Centerville, the Saturday afternoon Holy Mass will be 

5:30 P.M. (Not 5 P.M.) and the only Sunday morning Holy Mass 

will be 8:00 A.M. (Not 8:30 A.M. and the 10:30 A.M. is 

eliminated).  

 2) The only weekday Holy Masses are going to be on 

Tuesday and Thursday at 9:00 A.M. (Not 8:30 A.M.) There will 

probably be Holy Communion Services on Monday, Wednesday, 

Friday, and Saturday at a convenient time (probably 8:30 A.M.) 

  3) THERE WILL BE NO RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

AT CENTERVILLE ANY MORE. There will be the option of 

going to Woodstock or Saugerties for Religious Ed. Any of our 

catechists are most welcome at either religious education 

programs to teach a class during next year and beyond. New forms 

are available at the entrances of the Church starting this weekend. 

 4) Between now and June 30th inclusive, none of the four 

parishes are taking Holy Mass intentions. Starting July 1st, all 

Holy Mass intentions, Baptisms, Weddings, and Funerals will be 

worked out through Saugerties (St. Mary of the Snow). You may 

either want your money returned, or the intention transferred to 

another worship site, or have a future open date at Centerville.  

 5) There will be one bulletin for the four parishes printed 

out of Woodstock.  

 ALL OF THESE THINGS TAKE EFFECT ON JULY 

1st. ALSO, THESE ITEMS WERE FROM THE ARCHDIOCESE 

WITH THE CARDINALôS APPROVAL. Please donôt panic; 

things will be worked out during July and August. Also, please 

donôt spread rumors; all information will be said during the Holy 

Masses and from the bulletins. I thank you for your patience and 

understanding.  

 On a happier note, I will renew the vows of some 50th 

Holy Matrimonial Anniversary couples at the 10:30 A.M. Holy 

Mass this Sunday, June 16th. They are wonderful examples of 

giving the graces of the Sacrament of Marriage to one another for 

a lifetime.  

 All -Day Adoration will be this Sunday from the end of 

the 10:30 A.M. Holy Mass until 8:30 A.M. Benediction.  

 The Spanish language Holy Mass will be at the usual 

time at St. Maryôs Chapel.  

 The Corpus Christi Procession will be next Sunday after 

the 10:30 A.M. Holy Mass on June 23rd.  

 FINALLY, I WANT TO THANK ANYONE AND 

EVERYONE INVOLVED WITH LAST SUDAYôS POT LUCK 

LUNCHEON AS THE FAREWELL TO YOURS TRULY AND 

THANK YOU FOR EITHER BEING THERE OR BEING 

THERE IN SPIRIT; IT WAS WONDERFULLY MEMORABLE. 

I want to thank you for your gifts to me.  

 May we pray that God will take care of the 4 Parishes and 

5 Worship Sites. God bless you.    

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff        

 

P.S.: My cell phone number, in case you want to call me, is 1-845-

467-9040.  

MARRIAGE PREPARATION SPEAKERS NEEDED - The 

Archdiocesan Marriage Preparation Program is seeking married 

couples to share the blessings of their marriage and the Catholic 

Faith with engaged couples as they prepare for the Sacrament of 

Marriage.  The commitment is minimal and training is provided.  

For more information call 212-371-1000 X3185. 

 

MASS TIMES- When you go on vacation or travel for business 

you can find information on churches and Mass times by visiting 

www.masstimes.org.  The data provided includes instructions for 

locating the church, its handicapped accessibility and the 

language in which the service is offered.   

 

FRANCISCAN SPIRIT TOURSï Fr. Julian Jagudilia and Fr. 

Jim Sauer will be leading several upcoming pilgrimages to Holy 

sites around the world.  FMI, call 646-736-7964.  You may also 

see the full itineraries at www.FranciscanSpiritTours.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING - The Archdiocesan Natural 

Family Planning Program is seeking married couples to share the 

blessings of their marriage by teaching Natural Family Planning 

to engaged and married couples.  We will provide training and the 

experiences is very rewarding.  FMI, contact Edward Mechmann 

at 212-371-1000, Extension 3194 or write to Natural Family 

Planning, Family Life+Respect Life Office, 1011 First Avenue, 

New York, NY 10022. 

 

NEED HELP WITH HEALTH INSURANCE?  As 

ambassadors for Coverage for Ulster County, we are here to assist 

you with getting health insurance through the NY State of Health 

Marketplace under the Affordable Care Act.  Please call Suzanne 

Hinchey, Outreach Center, Kingston, NY at 338-8750 Ext 105. 

 

NEED HEALING FROM AN ABORTION?  Call Hope & 

Healing Mission at 866-575-0075. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.masstimes.org/


JUNE 16, 2019 

PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð 

 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW  

 

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our actions 

as we plan for the future of parish life in this Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and material gifts 

that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to the truth 

of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

ððððððððððððð 

 

MASTERôS PLAN PROJECTS 

 

 As part of Adriana Ramosô 4th Grade Masterôs Plan 

Project, she sold Lemonade in front of the Smokehouse of The 

Catskills over Memorial Day Weekend.  Adriana raised $219 and 

donated it to The Saugerties Animal Shelter.  She did this project 

in loving memory of Casey Marie Bull-Peters, Nora Drefin, 

James Donahue and her Grandfather, Charles J. Rothe. 

 

 As part of Elijah Arnoldôs 4th Grade Masterôs Plan 

Project, he collected and returned $101.90 worth of deposit 

bottles and donated it to the Ronald McDonald House.  He did 

this project in loving memory of Mark Tobiassen, Daniel Lamb, 

David Brontoli and his Nanny, GG. 

 

BEATITUDE SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS  

 

 We congratulate Jackson Baker, Kailey Collins, and 

Connor Staby, who were chosen as the winners of this yearôs 

Beatitude Scholarship.  Mrs. Rennerôs 4th Grade Religious 

Education Class would like to thank the parish for helping to raise 

a total of $1,455.  Each winner will receive a scholarship in the 

amount of $485.  Thank you for sharing the love of Christ with 

others.  May you and all the graduates continue to be blessed by 

God in your next phase of life.   

 Just a side note ï over the last 22 years Mrs. Rennerôs 

class along with the help of the parishioners of St. Johnôs, have 

been able to award 56 scholarships totaling $20,245.  Thank you! 

 

JUST A THOUGHT  

 

¶ Why, if you send something by road, it is called a shipment, 

but when you send it by sea it is called cargo? 

¶ If 4 out of 5 people suffer from diarrhea, does that mean that 

one enjoys it? 

    

 
 



JUNE 16, 2019 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us.  

 

May 
       Attendance:  May 2019ð 954 

       Attendance:  May 2018ð 1,015 

 

  Current Month               Year to Date                                                                         
Collections:   $        8,749.00  $  92,544.63 

Other Income: $        5,364.50  $  48,042.15 

Total Income: $      14,113.50  $140,586.78 

Expenses: $      23,713.99               $173,328.27 

Total:  $       (9,600.49)                  $(32,741.49) 

 

PARISHIONERôS COMMENTï There is a song that says, 

ñGod is watchingò.  If we can put on the clothing of a true tither, 

we certainly donôt have to worry about God watching, in fact, 

we hope He is watching because we are in tune with His own 

generosity.     

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï Many thanks for returning to God a 

portion of His goodness to you.                                                     

                   ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

JELLY  

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Judy Fiero, Gene Woodruff, Jane 

Fiore, Peter Kandora, John Lynch, Nancy Dwyer, 

Claire Miller, ñSmokeyò Woods, Zac Swart, Ann 

Deacon, Debbie Lieberman, Marion Benz, MaryLou 

Dengler, Anne Monfrini, Joan OôLeary, Dan Kelly, Jimmy Paes, 

Walt Hackett, Pat Solitto, Richard Teitter, Ann Nelson, Rita 

Misasi, Rosemary Gambino Hazard, Shirley Carle, Vinnie & 

Hilda McDermott, Loretta Beisel, Joanne Sussman, Brittney 

Ruskie, Thomas Houlihan Sr. and Frankie Cullen. 

"He will glorify me, because he will take from what is mine and 

declare it to you. Everything that the Father has is mine; for this 

reason I told you that he will take from what is mine  

and declare it to you."  

- Jn 16:14-15  


